Hello from AFS-USA:

Welcome to the AFS Family!  Thank you for agreeing to become a Welcome Family for an AFS Exchange Student.  A Welcome Family provides a home and a warm welcome for a student for the first weeks while AFS-USA works to identify a permanent home for the student in the same community. While the situation is temporary, please know that you are giving the student a great start by letting him or her settle in to the community, begin school, and get acclimated to American ways of life.  

This paragraph is optional: Your student will be arriving soon.  A good way to welcome them before they even get here is to send them an email explaining that your family will be their Welcome Family and that you’re excited to host them and introduce them to the community. Please also include a bit of information about your family to help them get to know you before you arrive.  
There are many activities you might plan to help introduce your student to your community shortly after arrival. You could hold a neighborhood picnic, invite neighbors and friends (especially those with kids of their own) over for coffee or dessert as a welcome party, bring the student to a religious service, introduce them at a community organization, or let them meet with a youth group, school group, or club in which you might be involved. And don’t forget to ask the school to work with the student to sign up for extracurricular activities. This will help them to become involved from the start. 

Since you’re going to be the first point of contact for the student when they arrive in the U.S., it’s important for you to be aware of how to make your time together positive.  One way to help them during their stay with you is to keep them involved with your family activities, eat meals with them as much as possible, don’t let them spend an inordinate amount of time alone in their room, and encourage them to express themselves in English.  

The student you are welcoming may grow attached to your family and indicate that they want to stay with your family for the whole year.  Obviously, if you’re open to this arrangement, we’ll work with you to make the placement permanent.  If you prefer to remain the Welcome Family only, that’s okay too.  It’s important to let the student know you’re there for him or her and will provide support while they’re living with you. If you have decided to be a Welcome Family and only a Welcome Family, please be honest, direct, and kind in your approach as you explain that they will be going to a new family soon. 

You might be interested in continuing your relationship with the student by becoming an AFS Volunteer liaison between the student and his or her new host family. An AFS Volunteer will be happy to talk with you about these and other opportunities.   

By being a Welcome Family, you are contributing to intercultural understanding and helping an international student have a wonderful start to their exchange in the U.S.. On behalf of AFS-USA and the student you are about to welcome, we thank you for your kindness and generosity. 

Sincerely,

